
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

November 8, 2016 
 
Attendees: 
Karen Russell*  Tammi Rhoads*  Debbie Hardesty* 
Michelle Nesslerodt*  Kim Braithwaite*  Kathy Childs* 
Laurie Harrell*  Ellen Hicks*   Lisa Jones* 
Sam Miller*   Mary Miller*   Amy Lowell* 
Marty Bahamonde*  Megan Marasco*  Rachelle Shendow* 
Karen Stevenson*  Patty Erickson* 
 
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6pm. 
 
The minutes from the October 11th, 2016, meeting was available for review.  Motion was made by 
Rachelle Shendow to accept the minutes as provided.  Ellen Hicks seconded the motion.  All members 
voted in favor of accepting the minutes as submitted.  
 
Karen Russell presented the Treasurer’s report.  The account balance is $ 30,645.72 ($ 28,726.52 sports; 
$ 1,310.60 scholarships; $ 608.59 capital improvements).  Tammi Rhoads made a motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s report as provided.  Megan Marasco seconded the motion.  All members voted to accept the 
Treasurer’s report.   
 

Committee Reports: 
 
Bluegrass: 
November concert is the wrestling team for the 50/50 raffle. 
 
Scholarship: 
There is a possibility that the By-Laws may need to be amended.  Kim will check with Mrs. Broy. 
 
To be eligible for EAA scholarships, one parent/guardian must be a paid member of the EAA, by January 
1st, and volunteered in the concession stand (there are sign-up sheets in the concession stand). 
 
Concessions: 
There was discussion regarding volunteering in the concession stand; consensus was that it is NOT too 
much to ask that members of the EAA work a minimum of one time, for any sport. 
 
There is a football game Friday night @ 8:00 pm. 
 
Apparel:   
Michelle Nesslerodt reported that they made about $1,100.00 @ Homecoming; and about $600.00 @ 
Senior Night, football games. 
 
Michelle Nesslerodt requested $ 750.00 to replenish apparel.  Motion was made by Stephanie Miller to 
allocate $ 750.00 for apparel purchases; motion was seconded by Amy Lowell; all voted in favor. 
 
The email address for apparel is:  eaaspiritwear@gmail.com (the address is case sensitive).   

mailto:eaaspiritwear@gmail.com


Old Business: 
A HUGE thank you to Sam & Mary Miller for donating $ 600.00 from the funnel cake sales; this was the 
fifth year they have sold funnel cakes, and the biggest year of sales yet! 
 
New Business: 
Amy Lowell reminded that the EAA will do concessions during the Harlem Wizards game on January 29th, 
2017. 
 
There was a question posed to Debbie Hardesty regarding coaches training paid for by the EAA.  The 
coaching tool is called “HUDL” and it is available for ALL coaches and student athletes alike to use. 
 
It was suggested that the sign-in sheet be printed in LARGER print :>>  … noted! 
 
Michelle Nesslerodt motioned to adjourn the meeting; Megan Marasco seconded the motion; all voted in 
favor. 
 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be:   
 

Tuesday, January 10th, 2017 at 6pm . 


